VOICES FROM THE MOUNTAINS: Who Will Fight For Me?

by Roberta Patterson

Author's Note: My partner and I were recently forced to leave the Army because we were being blackmailed and could no longer afford to pay. If it were not for some excellent legal advice from the Servicemembers' Legal Defense Network, I would not be free to write an article such as this one. Since our discharge, I have been shocked to find that some people believe that homosexuals are now protected under the "Don't Ask/Don't Tell" policy. Because of this, the plight of our soldiers is quickly being forgotten.

HINESBURG - Memorial Day may best be known for backyard cookouts, town parades, the playing of taps by a Boy Scout at the local war memorial, and moments of silence to remember those who paid the ultimate price for freedom. For many veterans, it is a day of pride in knowing that when their country counted on them, they were able to do things they never dreamed they had the strength to do, mixed with heart-breaking grief over horrors they never thought any human could do.

Though gay men and lesbians have served and died right beside their comrades for as long as there has been a military, Memorial Day can be an alienating holiday for many homosexual veterans. The healing experience of sharing pride and grief with fellow veterans is often replaced with the loneliness of being outcast from the very group of people those same veterans swore to die protecting.

When a homosexual enlists in the Armed Services under the current "Don't ask; don't tell" policy, he or she takes an oath of celibacy and silence. An individual is allowed to have a homosexual orientation, but if he or she acts on that orientation, then he or she can be thrown into prison. If the individual talks about it, then he or she can be thrown out of the military. If someone else presents evidence of the individual's homosexuality, it is treated as though there had been a personal confession.

Though the Constitution guarantees Americans a citizen Army, gay citizens, for all practical purposes, may not serve in that army. Though the Constitution guarantees the right to free speech and freedom of association, gay men and lesbians (and bisexuals who have had even one homosexual experience) do not have

So why serve? Why not leave the fighting to heterosexual Americans, if that's what they want?

When I was a soldier, I struggled with this daily, and will try to express years of soul-searching in as few words as possible.

If we are not part of the military, why should the military care about defending our rights? By excluding a section of the population from military service, the government ensures that the excluded group will not gain power. That is, of course, why it took so long for blacks to gain acceptance into the military.

Think back to elementary school, when you learned about the writing of the Constitution and the incorporation of checks and balances into the operation of our government. What was the purpose of a citizen Army? It was to protect the people of the United States from the government. It could then be interpreted that any group excluded from military service — whether that group be blacks, women, or gays — is not considered part of the people of the United States.

This Memorial Day, I suggest we all take a moment to honor all who fought for America, and then ask ourselves, "Next time, who will fight for me?"



Cheryl A. Gibson M.D. Susan F. Smith M.D.

23 Mansfield Avenue, Burlington, Vermont 05401 802-863-9001 Fax: 802-863-4951

BLACKWOOD AND KRAYNAK

ATTORNEYS AT LAW

Employment law

Education law Wills, Relationship Contracts

- Commercial & Residential Real Estate

Small Business

Eileen M. Blackwood Pamela Kraynak

> 131 Main Street P.O. Box 875

Burlington, VT 05042

(802) 863-2517

Montpelier 229-5220

Burlington 860-6360

JOSIE JUHASZ, M.A. Lic. Psychologist - Master

LYNN GOYETTE, M.S., M.A. Lic. Clinical Mental Health Counselor

sliding fee scale

insurance accepted

Counseling Center of Northern Vermont

Letters to the Editor

Dear OITM:

I'm writing with some thoughts that occurred to me while attending the 10th Annual Vermont CARES dinner in Burlington.

I listened to the speakers recounting the organization's development and difficult first years. Without the personal commitment and selfless expenditure of energy by a small group of people, Vermont CARES would probably not wear the face it does today. I want to again join the chorus of people who expressed their deeply-felt thanks to all those who have been involved with Vermont CARES. I would also like to offer a "preface" to the chapters of history presented at the 10th Annual Dinner.

In 1983, I joined a gay men's support group. A man (I'll call him "Dan") was also a member of that group. Dan began speaking more often about fatigue, and then developed red spots on his legs. Shortly after these complaints began, Dan was diagnosed with AIDS, the second person to be diagnosed in the state. There was no Vermont CARES, no Respite House, no aerosolized pentamidine, no AZT — just injections of morphine. Dan died at his parents' home with family and friends.

David Ryan was also a member of that support group. He now lives in Boston. Months before

Dan's death, David decided that the state needed to address the issue of AIDS in a plan-ful way. He began discussions with Barry Whitworth at the Vermont Department of Health. David was pleasantly surprised at the supportive stance taken by the Department of Health.

In the spring of 1985, David (and others, including Howdy Russell and Phillip Roberts) were instrumental in planning the first public forum in Vermont to discuss AIDS. The Vermont Department of Health, the University of Vermont (through Dr. Albertini), and the Vermont affiliate of the American Red Cross were all represented at the forum. The keynote speaker was Larry Kessler from AIDS Action of Boston. Dan had been asked to speak at the forum, but he did not survive until then.

I believe that David's early connection with the Vermont Department of Health helped the state understand that it needed to address the issue of AIDS here. I also recall that shortly after the forum, the state budgeted a small amount of money for the purpose of AIDS education. I believe that some of this money was used to fund the new organization, Vermont CARES.

Thank you, David.

- Jim Morgan Colchester, Vermont



3

Quality Web Page Design



Specializing in Web site design, proofreading, typing, bookkeeping, resumes, form creation and other PaperWork Solutions for individual or small business needs.

http://www.pwsolutions.com/paperwork/ 802-879-4527 paperwork@pwsolutions.com

100 Acres • Pool Hot Tub • Trails 20 Charming Rooms Peace & Privacy



ut in the Mountains

VERMONT'S NEWSPAPER FOR LESBIANS, GAY MEN, AND BISEXUALS

By subscribing now to *OITM*, not only will you guarantee delivery to your mailbox (in a discreet envelope), but you will also help underwrite the costs of publishing the newspaper. We also welcome any additional contributions you can make to support our continuing existence. Checks should be made payable to OITM and sent, along with this form, to: OITM,

P.O. Box 177, Burlingto	on, Vermont 05402-0177.		
Name		STREET STREET	
Address	Color A Service Band Real Real Color Charles		
	Ctoto	7in	

☐ One-year (\$20) ☐ Low-income (\$10) ☐ Sponsor (\$_) Sponsors who contribute \$10 or more over the subscription cost will be honored in an upcoming list in the paper.

☐ Please also let us know if you'd like to get involved in the newspaper. 05/96

Different? Yes, the 90's demand it.

A LESBIAN PARADISE



Bill Desautels Realtor, CRS, GRI

- Licensed since 1978
- Multi million dollar annual sales
- President, Vermont CRS 1984 and 1985



Bill has assisted hundreds of buyers and sellers over the years. In addition he successfully handled the initial sales for the following housing communities:

Cardinal Woods

Lakeview Terrace Gardens Overlook West

Harborwatch

Southwind by the Lake Summit at Spear

North Professionals • 655.3333 ext. 17

Each Office Independently Owned and Operated